
Student Activities

Current Seasons      

• Varsity football’s season continues as of this reporting date.

• JH basketball seasons are in full swing, and we are managing to play an A/B 

schedule for both boys and girls.

• Varsity basketball practice is underway for both boys and girls.  


Equipment or Facilities


• The baseball backstop remodel is well underway. The concrete access work 
is complete. The contractor has set the steel poles to support the net 
backstop.  


• Our Hudl Focus camera is installed at the football field, and operational.

• We set a concrete pad and Mr. Green’s class will be building a storage shed 

for softball to keep some of their larger equipment and supplies. 

• We have hired a contractor to improve the electrical support to the football 

press box as part of a remodeling effort.

• We have been approached by a disc golf company with a proposal to build a 

9-hole course with a bottom line of $5,380. This course would be for PE 
classes and open to the public outside of school and outdoor event hours.


COVID-19 Guidance

• Current CDC guidance for schools is the same as last fall: Masking, 

Distancing, Hand washing, Cleaning, Contact Tracing

• We will continue with hand washing and cleaning. We recommend masking 

and distancing for unvaccinated children and adults. 

• We are contact tracing for all close contacts in the “in-school” 

environment, using seating records and teacher interviews. We are not 
contact tracing on PE, recess, or sports-only environments. We provide 
names to the KCHD and they determine quarantine requirements based 
on vaccination status and history of disease. 

• In an October 8th release, DHHS and DESE released new information that 
provide a “Test to Stay” option. This option would allow those who would 
have been quarantined previously to stay in school if they agree to test 
periodically and remain masked. 


• There is potential funding for an individual to manage COVID-related 
responsibilities, from Test to Stay testing to return to school dates. 


• We reached a peak of 132 students isolated and quarantined on/about 
November 8th, with approximately 30 positive cases. Most confirmed 
cases were in the elementary school. 



